Mayor W. H. McCaully Chief of Police Carl D. Buchanan

Dear Sirss

Last year I inquired at City Hall about ordinances pertaining to the soliciting of funds, and was informed such solicitation is permissible for charitable purpose. I was also told it would be well to inform the Mayor and Chief of Police in advance of any such activity.

This, then, is to explain that a group of Rollins College students (members of the Chapel Race Relations Committee) is planning to solicit funds for the DePugh Nursing Home. This is not a house-to-house canvass, for only eighteen or twenty specific residents will be approached, and no others.

Sincerely yours,

Faculty Adviser